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UNITED STATES Y
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION '-
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20555

May 12, 1989

The Honorable Jim Bates
United States House of Respresentatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Bates:

We have reviewed your letter of May 10, 1989, regarding the March 2, 1989,
Federal Register notice concerning an amendment to the San Onofre operating
1icense. That notice sets furth the subject of the proposed license amend-
ment and the means by which the licensee or any other interested person
could request a hearing with respect to the amendment. The text as
forwarded to the Federal Register stated that a request for a hearing must
be filed by April 3, 1989, However, in publishing the notice, the Office
of the Federal Register misprinted that date as April 3, 1988.

This error does not, however, riake the notice in question defective. It
is clear from the remainder of the notice that any requests for hearing
were to be filed by April 3, 1969. In addition, given the publication
date of March 2, 1989, the error was readily apparent, as you acknowledge
in your letter. Therefore, the notice was effective in providing the
cpportunity to request & hearing as required by our regulations ir 10 CFK
2.105. No such requests were received. In these circumstances, the
Commission sees no need to provide any further opportunity for requesting
& hearing, end your request is denied.

The Staff has conpleted its review of the proposed license amendment and
intends to issue the requested amendment shortly. Also, we have just
received your correspondence dated May 11, and we will respond to it

as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

o&«w‘v.%ﬂ%\ :
Lando W. Zech{JJr.
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May 10, 1989

Lands W. Zm. Jl‘-, Chllmn
Nuclear Regulatory Commission
1717 H Straset, NW

Washingeon, D.C. 205ss

Oear Chairman Zeech:

CPerations at San Onofre's Unit 21 feactor despita thas fact that
there are cracked bolts on a thermal shield inside the reactor.

I respectully request the commant rericd he re~-ocpened and a
hearing held pricr =o You granting the Provisional Operating

License No. DPR-13 to Seutharn Califormia Company ror
operating Unit . resactor. it - |

On March 2, 1989, the Esderal tegizter Published your agancy's
intartion te considaer the issuance ot an n-.na-.ng to szu::Z§n‘

Califernia Edison Company faor SPerating Unit Ne. 1. As you knew,
comment pericd regarding the netice has ondad.
Hoewever, I am Teguesting the comment pericd be re-opeansd and a
hearing be held as soon 48 pomsible on the grounds that rambers
of the community and I vere Net given encugn opportunity te
comment on the proposal. In addition, the zgg.;g;_g.g;g;g: netice
was irraticnal.

I w:; never ::ttti.:log the proposal until May 2, 1989 wvhen

starf received a2 ca ToR Starf with the City of sar Di « In
addition, I understand that Southarn calize::z; z¢1san'l.==hltc-
relations departzmant told nembers of the community that Unit-1.
wa8 not in operation dus to refueling the TRactor. I have been-
advised that the reactor vas completaly refueled at the time..

Finally, the Netice states, "By April 3, 1988; i
the licensee zay file a requast ror hearing..." Thig date wass i
impossible to satisfy and appears to ba -in error: e B 2.




Lando W. Zech, Jr.
May 10, 1989
rage 2

Your timely consideration of this request will be most

appreciated.
Sincerely,
; ’ ? .
IM BATES o
. Member cf Congress
JB:3h

ce: Mayor Maureen O'Connor
San Diego City cCouncil




